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This Week’s Masses & Anniversaries   

Tuamgraney - St. Joseph’s Church 

Saturday   23rd July  6.30pm Mass 
Wednesday 27th July 10.00am Mass 
Friday     29th July  7.00pm Timmy Kelly - 1st Anniversary 
Saturday   30th July  6.30pm Mass 
                
Bodyke - Church of the Assumption 
Sunday       24th July  9.30am Micheál Hogan / Margaret Hogan 
                   Seamus Molloy 
Friday          29th July 10.00am Mass 
Sunday    31st July  9.30am Mass 

 
 

      
 
 

30th/31st July 2022 
(18th Sunday in Ordinary Time) 

Tuamgraney  
           Reader:  Damian Heaney 
        Eucharist:  Liam Whyte 
                    
Bodyke  
           Reader:  Fiona O’Brien 
        Eucharist:  Brid Hogan   

The Parish Office is located in the 

 

Opening hours are: 
 
• Tuesdays 9am to 12.30pm  

• Thursdays 9am to 12.30pm 

Contact number - 087 1498763 
 
Please call the number above with 
newsletter items, to be issued with 
sacramental certificates, to book  
anniversary masses or to get Mass 
Cards & Bouquets. 
 
 
Yellow Envelope Contributions 

Week ended 17th July 

€523.21 

Thank you for your continued 

kind and generous support. 

MASS TIMES 

Saturday Vigil    Tuamgraney       6.30pm 

Sunday Morning  Bodyke                      9.30am 

Wednesday      Tuamgraney     10.00am 

Friday       Bodyke        10.00am 

PARISH NOTES 

Our Bodyke & Tuamgraney Parish Child Protection Representatives 
can be contacted through Fr. Dariusz or the Parish Office 

Fr. Dariusz Plasek: 087 - 7036053 

Email:        frdariuszpl@gmail.com  

Parish Office:    087 - 1498763

Office email:     
Website:       www.bodyketuamgraneyparish.ie 

Ogonnelloe Parish Office can be contacted by calling 

085 8779113 or by email: office@ogonnelloeparish.ie. 

See also the website: www.ogonnelloeparish.ie 

Eucharistic Adoration takes place in 
Tuamgraney Church on Wednesdays from 
just after 10am. You are welcome to visit 
the Blessed Sacrament during these hours. 
If you would like to volunteer one hour a 

week each Wednesday to adore the Lord please contact 
087 4129805. 

Bottles of Holy Water available in the parish office. 

Please note that during the month of August there 
will be no Saturday evening mass in O’Gonnelloe. 

Sick or housebound parishioners who would like a 
First Friday visit from the priest are asked to 
please call the parish office on 087 1498763. 

Welcome to God’s Family 
The Christian Community welcomes with joy 
Annarose Elizabeth Whyte-Wright who was 
baptised last weekend. We pray for her and 

her family as she begins her journey of faith.

On August 1st a Commemoration will take place to 
remember Captain Mattie McGrath (Annaghneal), his 
brother Dinny, and the comrades of the 6th Battalion, 
East Clare Brigade. The day will commence with Mass 
in SS. Peter & Paul Church Tulla at 12noon, followed by 
the blessing of Cpt. Mattie’s grave in St. Mochulla’s 
cemetery Tulla. Refreshments will then be served. At 
4pm, near Fortane Cross, a plaque will be unveiled and a 
wreath laid in memory of the East Clare Brigade. All are 
welcome to attend this Commemoration. 

Archbishop Eugene Nugent continues to celebrate daily mass 
in Tuamgraney Church at 10am on a day to day basis. 

St. Cronan's 10th Century Church in 
Tuamgraney is open to visitors until the end of 
September. There is a free 6 minute audio visual 
presentation to view by just clicking a button inside 
the door. Donations towards the upkeep of the 
church are very much appreciated. All are welcome 
to visit this historic building in Tuamgraney Village. 



 Saints / Feast Days this week 
• Monday 25th:   St. James, Apostle; 
           St. Christopher. 
• Tuesday 26th:  Ss Joachim & Anne, parents of 

           the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
• Friday 29th:    Ss Martha, Mary and Lazarus. 
• Saturday 30th:  St. Peter Chrysologus. 

Newsletter Deadline: News items for inclusion in the Parish Newsletter 
should be with the Parish Office by 9.00am on Thursday. 
Email: bodykeparishnewsletter@gmail.com or Tel: 087 - 1498763  
website: www.bodyketuamgraneyparish.ie 

Ask, seek, knock 

Jesus urges us to ask, seek, and knock. 

This means our faith has to be an active one. 

However, sometimes we are too proud to ask, 

so we don’t receive; 

we are too lazy to seek, 

so we don’t find; 

and we are too timid to knock, 

so the door doesn’t open to us. 

We mustn’t wait for things to happen, 

or to fall into our hands. 

We must be humble and trustful, 

yet bold and energetic, 

if we are to receive good things 

from our Father in heaven.  

Follow the footsteps of Jesus from Galilee to 
Jerusalem: Take the trip of a lifetime to the Holy Land 
from August 31st to September 10th 2022. Group 
Leader, Mícheál de Barra and Spiritual Director, Fr. 
John Newman (Scripture Scholar).  In association with 
Premier Travel, Cork. Contact Mícheál at 086-8337681 
or email info@carpediemtours.ie 
(See also our website:  www.carpediemtours.ie) 

Community Café 
The community café in O’Gonnelloe is open every 
Saturday from 10.30am to 2pm. Why not pop in for 
a cuppa and a chat with your neighbour! 

Applications are now being accepted for full and part-
time courses commencing in early September at Scariff 
Further Education Campus. For further information 
please call 061 640760, go to www.collegeoffet.ie/
scariff or drop in when passing.  

Reek Sunday 
The annual Reek Sunday (Croagh Patrick) 
pilgrimage takes place on Sunday July 31st. 
Confessions on the summit from 7:30am to 
2:00pm. Mass hourly from 8:00am to 2.00pm. For 
more information see www.westportparish.ie  

‘‘It’s Cardiac Rehab” – A podcast series bringing 
together experts in cardiac rehab and patients who have 
attended cardiac rehabilitation. Topics included 
are  exercise, medication, healthy eating and the 
psychological impact of living with heart disease. If you 
have had a cardiovascular event such as a heart attack, 
coronary artery stenting or coronary artery bypass 
surgery log onto https://irishheart.ie/services-for-you/its-
cardiac-rehab-podcast/  for information and support’  

Bodyke GAA Lotto in now online at 
www.klubfunder.com/Clubs/bodykegaa/lotto 
There was no Jackpot winner of the July 11th 
draw. The next draw is on Monday 25th July at 

9pm. Please note the cut off time for purchasing online 
lotto tickets is 10pm on Sunday 24th July. Any lotto 
tickets purchased online after this cut off time will be 
entered into the next draw. Thank you for your support. 

TFI Local Link Bus Route C1 to Ennis has pick up 
points at Niland’s Shop Tuamgraney and at Bodyke 
Church. Copies of the timetable available locally. 

Summer Movies at Scariff Library every Friday at 
3pm during July and August. Under 12s must be 
accompanied by an adult at all times. 
Storytime every Thursday at 3.30pm (age 3 to 7). 
Prehistoric Cave Art Workshop on Wednesday 
July 20th at 11am. 
Junior Bookclub on Thursday July 21st at 4pm. 
Teen Bookclub on Tuesday July 26th at 6pm. 
Environmental Awareness for children and their 
parents on Wednesday July 27th at 11am. 
For more details of the Summer Stars Events at 
the library please call 061 922893 or email 
scarriff_library@clarecoco.ie 

Irish Red Cross has a service for people in Clare; 
a community support vehicle is available for patient 
transport, as mobile first aid station and other 
humanitarian services. Contact Irish Red Cross 
Clare at support.clare@irishredcross.com or call 
086 8323456 for more information. 

Grandparents’ Pilgrimage 
The celebration for World Day for grandparents and 
elderly people will take place on this Sunday, July 24th, 
at 3pm in the Basilica at Knock Shrine. 

Raheen Hospital Daycare Centre is open with booking 
and pre assessment needed on all persons 
attending. Limited spaces available. Bus Service 
available. Hot meals on site. Minimal cost. Retirement 
groups are welcome. For more information or to book  
please call 061 923215. 

Hurling News 
Congratulations to Liam Doyle who was a member of 
the Clare Hurling teams of 1995 and 1997 who were 
honoured in Croke Park last Sunday prior to the All 
Ireland Hurling final. Clare defeated Offaly in 1995 and 
Tipperary in 1997. Congratulations also to the Bodyke/
O’Callaghan’s Mills U-17 and U-13 teams, both of 
whom defeated Broadford in their respective matches 
last weekend. 
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